Minutes of Special Assessment Hearing 

Proceedings of the Village of Spring Green Special Assessment Hearing, August 8, 2012 7:45 pm located at Village Hall, 154 N. Lexington Street, Spring Green, Wisconsin.
1. Call to order and attendance: Gene Hausner, Village President called the hearing to order at 7:45 pm.  Motion carried.  Members present were Gene Hausner, Robin Reid, Joel Marcus, Norm Miller and Vern Demers.  LuEtta Miller and Michael Broh were absent.  Also present were Wendy Crary, Greg Wipperfurth, Linda Schwanke, Tim Kinney, Andrea Kinney, Cari Stebbins, Owen Brush, Dave Stebbins, Brenda Valek, Richard Johnson, Ed Lilla and Jenny Pappas.
2. Discussion on the 2012 Baltimore Street Improvement Project Assessments:  Lilla stated the first step is to decide whether or not to move forward with the project, and to set assessment terms.  Lilla gave an overview of assessments and described what items are/are not assessed to the property owner.  Lilla stated his opinion would be to follow village policy in regards to the assessments.  Demers stated the village has received this grant of approximately $24K, and if we do not proceed with this project, the money will be forfeited.  Demers stated the board did discuss other potential projects throughout the village; however, those would have been much more expensive to complete.  Demers stated we should listen to the homeowners concerns regarding trees and possibly compensate them in some way for new trees.  Marcus agreed with Demers.  Wipperfurth stated there is money budgeted for new trees. Demers stated a good faith effort needs to be made.  No action taken.
3. General Public Comment:  Andrea Kinney requested the board speak with the homeowners not in attendance regarding tree removal, and asked if there was any way the assessment for Dave Stebbins could be reduced.  Kinney stated she feels bad that Stebbins will end up with the most costly assessment.  D. Stebbins stated it is too bad the sidewalk will have to be replaced because it is in good condition now.  Lilla stated during any street project, trees are always a tough issue.  Valek stated we all agree we do not want any more sidewalk issues.  Kinney asked how the decision will be made which trees go.  Lilla gave an explanation of which trees have to be removed and why, and discussed trees that could potentially be removed due to maintenance issues.  Lilla stated to save money, the existing sanitary sewer line is not being replaced, and the village will eventually look into slip-lining it.  Valek stated she did not have a problem with her trees being removed.  D. Stebbins asked if the assessment had the potential to change.  Lilla stated the assessment could change, depending on what the bids come in at.  D. Stebbins asked if the street improvement would change the assessed valuation of his property.  Crary stated it does not change the assessed valuation.  Crary explained the assessment billing process.  D. Stebbins asked what the projected start date is.  Lilla stated the projected start date is September, 2012.  Valek asked about access during the project and Lilla described the various project stages, noting at times access will be difficult.
4. Adjournment:  N. Miller moved and Demers seconded to adjourn at 8:17 pm.  Motion carried.
